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South Hill Parish Council 

Minutes of the South Hill Annual Parish Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Golberdon on Tuesday,  
14th May 2023 at 7.30pm. 
 

Item  
No. 

 Action 
by 

1 Those present:   
Parish Councillors - Cllrs. D Smith (Parish Council Chairman), A Budd, 
Mrs W Trewin, D Skelton, P Tunnicliffe, G Hardman, J Gale, R Squires.  
 
Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk) 
 
Others – 5 people including representatives from various organisations and 
members of the public. 
 

 

2 Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs D Hicks, H Curtis.  
 

 

3 Councillors Declarations of Interest on items to be discussed.  None.  
 

 

4 Reports from Parish Council – 
o Recreation Field and future management of the site. 
o Footpaths 
o Climate Change and the Action Plan 
o Affordable Housing 

 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited individual 
Councillors to address the topics for the meeting.  
 
The Chairman updated the meeting on the work and plans for the recreation 
field.  Kelliwick cricket club were playing their matches at this new venue.   The 
football season had now finished.   
Biodiversity plans were in place to reduce the cutting and hedge trimming, 
leaving an area around the boundary. 
The old tree was now becoming home to bugs and insects and a new tree had 
been planted on the site.  
 
Cllr Tunnicliffe reported on work to the public rights of way and the cutting work 
to be done in June 2024.  Ongoing maintenance work included replacement 
signs and a new gate being installed on the path adjacent to Woodland House.  
 
Cllrs Hardman and Skelton spoke about the Climate Change Action Plan and the 
seven polices within it.  The council currently focusing on one action for each 
policy.  
 
The Chairman spoke about the conversations with Cornwall Council and 
reported no action had been taken since the end of March 2024. The council 
were seeking resident’s views on whether or not they wanted an affordable 
housing scheme in Golberdon and if there was a need for such a development. 
Cornwall Council do not want to take a project forward and this is why the 
parish council are seeking interest before making a decision to be involved. 
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A potential site owned by Cornwall Council had been identified and they wished 
to dispose of this land for housing, but further consultation was needed. 
 

5 Reports from parish organisations. 
Recycling – Local resident Alison Humphreys spoke about the Charity Recycling 
Project that continued to be well supported raising £15,000 over the last five 
years.  
 

 

6 Questions from parishioners and public. 
Parish Council website – A parishioner spoke about the publication of 
documents on the parish council website.   
 
Parish Hall – The new entry system to the hall was mentioned. This was a 
matter for the hall committee. 
Chris Beckett from the hall committee mentioned their annual general meeting 
on 28th May 2024 to which everyone was welcome to attend.  
 

 

7 Any matters to be taken back to the Parish Council for consideration.  
 

 

8 To close the Meeting.  There being no further business the Chairman thanked 
everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.20pm 
 
The date of the next Annual Parish Meeting was the 21st May 2025. 
 

 

 
 
 
Dated.                                                           Signed. 


